
RAF Voyager Fleet Set for Major Upgrade in £170 Million Boost to UK
Defence

In a major step to strengthen the UK’s air power and support its armed forces, the Ministry of
Defence has announced a £170 million contract with AirTanker Ltd to upgrade the Royal Air
Force’s fleet of Voyager aircraft. This significant investment will ensure these essential
aircraft stay at the forefront of operational capability for years to come.

The Voyager fleet plays a vital role in the UK’s defence strategy. As the RAF’s only air-to-air
refuelling aircraft, it provides critical support for fast jets on missions around the world. But
Voyager is much more than a refuelling platform; it also carries out long-range transport
missions, moving troops, equipment, and humanitarian aid wherever they are needed.
Whether it’s supplying frontline operations or supporting disaster relief, Voyager is often the
quiet workhorse behind the scenes.

As reliable as the aircraft have been, the systems onboard are beginning to show their age.
This upgrade is about preparing for the future. It will tackle important obsolescence issues,
replacing ageing technology with modern systems that are more efficient, adaptable, and
secure. From updated avionics to advanced mission software, the improvements will help
keep the aircraft flying safely and effectively in a rapidly evolving global environment.

The upgrade is also about more than just equipment. It’s a show of long-term commitment to
the RAF crews who rely on Voyager to carry out their missions, and to the UK’s global allies
who depend on the UK’s ability to contribute to joint operations. Enhanced systems will
improve Voyager’s ability to operate alongside NATO partners and meet international
aviation standards, making collaboration smoother and more effective.

AirTanker Ltd, which already manages the Voyager fleet under a long-term partnership with
the Ministry of Defence, will lead the upgrade project. Their experience with the aircraft
ensures a seamless transition and minimal disruption to daily operations.

This investment sends a clear message: the UK is serious about maintaining a strong,
capable air force, ready to meet the demands of today and tomorrow. By upgrading Voyager,
the MoD is not just extending the life of an aircraft, it’s reinforcing the country’s readiness,
resilience, and commitment to those who serve.


